FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12" STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Larry Hannif-Ali
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2143
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 JUN 30 2009 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: Larry.Hannif-Ali@fcc.gov

Cumberland Communities Communications Corp.
P.O. Box 27568
Knoxville, TN 37927

In re: W290BN, Knoxville, TN
Facility ID No. 11058
BPFT-20090518AHO

Dear Applicant:
This letter refers to the above-captioned minor change application for W290BN, Knoxville, TN.

An engineering study of the application reveals that it is in violation of 47 C.F.R. § 74.1204(a) with
respect to WLHR-LP (BLL-20050308AAYV), Maryville, TN. Section 74.1204(a) states that an
application for an FM translator station will not be accepted if the proposed operation would involve
prohibited overlap of predicted field strength contours with any other authorized station; or if it
would result in new or increased overlap with an LP100 station. Specifically, the proposed
interfering contour (40 dBu) will cause prohibited overlap to WLHR-LP’s protected contour

(60 dBu). Accordingly, the application fails to demonstrate compliance with 74.1204(a) and will be
dismissed.

In light of the above, the application BPFT-20090518AHO is unacceptable for filing pursuant to
47 C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and is HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.
§ 0.283.

Sincerely,

/-

ames D. Bradshaw
Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Clyde Scott, Jr., Engr.



